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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk – Mr. S. C. Wyatt
38 Totley Hall Croft, Totley, Sheffield S17 4BE
Mob: 07 432 422 470
Email: clerk@hathersageparishcouncil.gov.uk
Minutes of meeting 

Date: Tuesday 16th January 2018.  

Time: 7:30pm

Location: Sampson Room, Memorial Hall, Hathersage.

Present: Councillors Marsden, Rodgers, Wedgwood, Mander
In Attendance: Claire Dainton (FoKGP) Steve Wyatt (Clerk), Mr. Jim Lafferty (Hilly Triathlon)
	60
	
	Apologies for Absence: none

	61
	
	To decide any variation in the order of business – to bring forward item 7.3 to Public Participation.

	62
	
	Public participation – Mr. Lafferty was attending to inform the Parish Council about the planning of this years Hilly Triathlon. The proposal was that the event should be run on the weekend of 21 & 22 July 2018; set-up activities will be required on the MUGA on the afternoon of 21/07/18; the event will start 22/07/18 with competitors swimming 14 lengths of the pool starting at 6:00am at 4 minute intervals; there are expected to be 365 entries; the last swimmer should have vacated the pool by 11:00 so the pool could then be available for public swimming with just clearing away of equipment by the organisers to do; the competitors then have a 20k bike ride followed by a 6k run; the surface of the MUGA will be protected from damage by bike stands; Mr Ibbotson had been spoken to about using his field for parking; it is hoped that local businesses could be encouraged to participate with stalls of products and competitors will be encouraged to use local accommodation.
Cllr Marsden thanked Mr Lafferty for the useful information and willingness to attend the meeting. The Councillors made the following points:

· The DDDC car park is for public use. Competitors should be encouraged to park in the field provided but otherwise to park with care in the village. Parking is always a problem in the village especially at weekends.
· Any route marking should be removed after the event. The HPC Events Policy will emailed by the Clerk.

· Any information about the village will be passed on that may be useful for competitors and their families.

· The meeting agreed to the date of 21/22 July 2018 and welcomed the event. Mr Lafferty will discuss the finer details of the pool and MUGA booking and use with the Pool Management. The use will be invoiced in due course.
Mr. Lafferty left the meeting.

	63
	
	Declaration of interests – none declared.

	64
	
	Confirmation of minutes of the meeting of 17th October 2017.  Approved and signed by the chair.

	65
	
	Any Matters Arising – None.

	66
	
	Hard Play Area. 

	66
	.1
	Fencing repairs – The village caretaker will make the repair to the fence at the gate side. A cherry picker is required to re-tension the fencing at the far end. Cllr. Marsden will arrange the use of Thorpe Farm’s picker and Ian Weeks and the village caretaker will be asked to assist.
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	66
	.2
	Charging – a list of contacts for the various groups using the MUGA was drawn up. The Clerk will contact them to determine when the MUGA is to be used and advise of the charge. The RFO will then be advised for invoicing purposes.
MUGA User Group co-ordinators that are to be contacted by the Clerk:
Anthony Tierney – Men’s football

Claire Dainton – Ladies’ football

Mo Chapman – Ladies’ Hockey

Damian Thacker – Kettle Bells

Ben Maskrey – 5-a-side football

Mike Rumsey – Walking football

Iona Todd – youth football teams

	66
	.3
	Hilly Triathlon – discussed under public participation.

	67
	
	Playing Field. 

	67
	.1
	Surface of Football Area – wet but no standing water, about correct for the time of year. Cores from the bowling club will again be requested and some grass seed applied in a couple of months.

	67
	.2
	Report from Friends of the Playing Field Group– nothing of note to discuss.

	67
	.3
	Dog fouling – it was thought that the anti dog fouling signs were sufficient but Cllr. Rodgers agreed to check that all entrances to the playing field have a sign.

	67
	.4
	It was noted that the handrail on the footpath from Oddfellows Road to the playing field needs replacing. The Clerk is to contact Jonathan Wilson to request the repair.

	68
	
	Playground. 

	68
	.1
	Playground reports – several have been received. The Clerk will contact High Peak with regards the report of a possible suspect rung on the climbing tower and two benches at the top of the playing field that may need repair.

	69
	
	Items for next meeting – none at this time.

	70
	
	Confirm date of next meeting as 20th February 2017 (if required).
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